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Item Discussion/Notes Action 
Public Hearing Regarding Public Improvement – 
Home Health Move &  Clinic Construction 
 

Vallem opened the Public Hearing regarding public 
improvement – Home Health move and clinic 
construction at 7:02 p.m.  There were no written or 
verbal public comments regarding the proposed 
public improvement.  Steffen reported that the bids 
for the project came in considerably higher than 
expected and therefore no action is being 
recommended at this time.  The public hearing was 
closed at 7:03 p.m. 
 

 

I.  Meeting called to order 
 

Called to order by Vallem at 7:03 p.m.   
 

 

II. Approval of minutes 
 

Minutes from the 5/22/06 meeting were reviewed.  A 
motion was made to approve the minutes as written. 
 

1st – Burke 
2nd – Johnston 
Approved 

III.  Featured Department: 
Speech Therapy – Mary Ochoa 

Mary Ochoa presented information about the 
functions and goals of the Speech Therapy 
department.   
 

 

IV.   Financial and Statistical Report 
 

Bennett presented the financial and statistical report 
for May.  A motion with a second was brought forth 
from the Finance Committee to approve the financial 
and statistical reports as written.   

 
1st – Burke 
2nd – Johnson 
Approved 

V.  Committee/Department Reports: 
• Performance Improvement  
• Environment of Care 
• Home Health/Alternative Care 
 

The Performance Improvement, Environment of 
Care and Home & Community Health/Alternative 
Care reports were presented as included in the Board 
packets. 
 

Accepted 

VI.  Press Ganey Patient Satisfaction Survey 
Reports 
 

Solheim presented the Press Ganey patient 
satisfaction quarterly reports for Surgery, ER, 
Outpatient and Inpatient along with the Press Ganey 
patient satisfaction annual report for Home Health.  
Solheim presented information about the HCAHPS 
implementation. 
 

 

VII. C.E.O.’s Report 
• CRNA Employment Agreement 

 
 
 
 
 

• Vision Iowa Community Attractions & 
Tourism Grant Agreement 

 

 
Trachta presented an employment agreement for 
Wayde Blumhardt, CRNA as reviewed by the 
Executive Committee of the Board.  A motion was 
made to approve the Executive Committee action of 
approving the contract. 
 
Trachta presented the CAT grant agreement as 
included in the Board packets, announcing that the 
Foundation did approve a $100,000 gift to the 
rooftop garden project as a required condition of the 
CAT grant award.  The other conditions of the grant 
award were reviewed and a motion was made to 
approve the CAT grant agreement as presented. 

 
 
 
1st – Johnston 
2nd – Burke 
Approved 
 
 
 
 
 
1st – Burke 
2nd – Johnston 
Approved 

Our Mission: Waverly Health 
Center will provide the highest 

quality, patient-focused health care. 



VIII. Medical Staff Report 
 

Trachta reported that Dr. VerSteeg has started her 
employment in the Women’s Clinic and Dr. Beaty 
will begin her employment in the General Surgery 
Clinic on July 10th. 
 
Trachta reported that the hospital is still considering 
options for a third anesthesia provider.  Dean 
Hutchison, CRNA will be officially employed by the 
hospital at the end of July and Wayde Blumhardt, 
CRNA will begin on August 21st.  The hospital will 
likely have to purchase some temporary coverage 
during the transitional period. 
 

 

IX.  Old Business 
• Construction Update 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Property Acquisition 
 

 
Trachta presented the following construction 
updates:  

 sidewalk construction will begin within the 
next week. 

 the drop-in babysitting area renovation is close 
to completion. 

 The MRI/CT project is progressing on 
schedule. 

Trachta reported that they will be presenting a capital 
request for purchase or lease of a new CT scanner at 
the next Board meeting.  He reported that the goal is 
to have the MR and CT installed at the same time.   
 
Trachta reported that he has spoke with Dick Crayne 
and the city will be giving us a proposed price for us 
to purchase the golf maintenance shed block.  
Trachta will share more information with the Board 
as it becomes available. 
 

 

X.  New Business 
• Appointments to Medical Staff: 

 Mary Jones, RN (Dr. Menning) 
 Tarik Ramahi, M.D. – Cardiology  

 
• Reappointment to Medical Staff: 

 Ivo Bekavac, M.D. – Neurology 
 John Brunkhorst, M.D. – Family 

Practice 
 Daniel Darnold, M.D. – Family 

Practice 
 Arnold Delbridge, M.D. – Orthopedic 

Surgery 
 Daniel Eggers, M.D. – ER 
 Joseph Hart, M.D. – Otolaryngology 
 Scott Johnson, PA-C – Family 

Practice 
 Farid Manshadi, M.D. – Physical 

Medicine 
 Richard Mauer, M.D. – 

Ophthalmology 
 Lisa Owens, M.D. – General Surgery 
 James Poock, M.D. – ER 
 David Rathe, D.O. – Internal Medicine 

& Pediatrics 
 Michael Slavin, D.O. – Nephrology 

 
• Resignation From Medical Staff: 

 Robert Pelfrey, M.D. – Urology 

Trachta presented the appointments and 
reappointments to Medical Staff and the resignations 
from Medical Staff as listed at left, noting that 
completed/verified application materials have not yet 
been received from Dr. Manshadi and Dr. Poock.  
The files have been reviewed by the Executive 
Committee of the Medical Staff.  The Executive 
Committee recommends approval.  A motion was 
made to approve the items, with the exception of Dr. 
Manshadi and Dr. Poock, as individually considered 
and recommended by the Executive Committee of 
the Medical Staff. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1st – Burke 
2nd – Johnston 
Approved 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 Bushra Sulieman, M.D. - ER 
 

• Revised Privilege Listings: 
 Otolaryngology  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
• New/Revised Policies: 

 Transitional Care/Med/Surg 
 Low Patient Census or Workload/ 

Human Resources 
 Access to Electronic Records/Health 

Information Management 
 Purchases, Capital Expenditures – 

Equipment, Renovations, Supplies/ 
Materials Management 

 
• Finance Committee 

 Capital Request – Cryostat 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Resolution Naming Depositories 
 
 
 
 
 

 IT Proposal 
 
 
 
 

• Personnel Committee 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Introduction – Amy VanGundy 
 
 
 
 

• Community Requests for First Aid 
Supplies 

 

 
 
Trachta presented the revised privilege listing as 
listed at left, and included in the Board packets.  
Conway developed the form in collaboration with 
Dr. Bell.  The form has been reviewed and is 
recommended for approval by the Executive 
Committee of the Medical Staff.  A motion was 
made to approve the privilege listing as written and 
individually considered. 
 
Trachta presented the new/revised policies as listed 
at left, and included in the Board packets.  A motion 
was made to approve the policies as written and 
individually considered. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Trachta reported that the Finance Committee met on 
June 20th.  Minutes from said meeting were included 
in the Board packets.  Trachta presented the 
following capital requests: 

 Cryostat 0620E/110 at a cost not to exceed 
$14,495 

A motion with a second was brought forth from the 
Finance Committee to approve the capital request as 
listed above. 
 
Bennett presented a resolution naming depositories.  
The resolution has been revised to add Victoria State 
Bank in Victoria, Minnesota for the anesthesia 
billing service.  A motion was made to adopt the 
resolution as presented. 
 
A motion with a second was brought forth from the 
Finance Committee to approve the proposal for IT 
Chief Information Officer (CIO) services from ICE 
Technologies at an estimated cost of $95,000. 
 
Trachta reported that the Personnel Committee met 
prior to this meeting.  Heidi Harms was selected as 
the Employee of the Month for July.   Harms, a 
Registered Nurse in the Emergency Room was 
nominated by 3 co-workers for coming in on her day 
off to care for a small child whose expectant mother 
was a patient in ER. 
 
Trachta introduced Amy VanGundy, Administrative 
Intern.  VanGundy will be working on the annual 
benchmarking report and will present the report at 
the July Board meeting. 
 
Solheim reported that the Marketing department has 
been receiving requests for donations of first aid 
supplies for community groups/events.  She 
requested a yearly allotment of $500.00 with which 
the hospital could purchase first aid kits with the 
WHC logo that would be donated to community 
groups/events.  A motion was made to approve the 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1st – Johnston 
2nd – Burke 
Approved 
 
 
1st – Burke 
2nd – Johnston 
Approved 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1st – Johnson 
2nd – Burke 
Approved 
 
 
 
 
1st – Johnston 
2nd – Burke 
Approved 
1st – Burke 
2nd – Johnson 
Approved 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1st – Johnston 



request for funding. 
 

2nd – Burke 
Approved 
 

XI.  Adjourn 
 

A motion was made adjourn the meeting at 8:17 p.m. 1st – Burke 
2nd – Johnston 
Approved 

Next meeting will be held 
July 24, 2006 

7:00 p.m. 
Carstensen/Gruben Room 

 
 

               
Gary Burke, Secretary       Mike Trachta 
Board of Trustees       Chief Executive Officer 

 


